
Williamstown Borough Authority Meeting Minutes 

May 2, 2018 

 

Williamstown Borough Authority met Wednesday May 2, 2018 at 7:00 p.m. in Council Chambers. Board 

Members present were Chairman Charles Croft, Sr., Mark Challenger, Jr., Keith Kocher, Stephen 

Denkovich, Manager Charles Croft Jr., Solicitor Joe Kerwin and Secretary Lynne Daniel.  Absent was 

Michael Minnich  

The meeting was called to order at 7:00pm. The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag was recited.  April 

minutes were reviewed and approved as written.   

The 2011 H2O grant was discussed and Joe Kerwin reported that Glace and DCED are working together 

to see what is needed and Joe had tried to contact Glace today but could not reach anyone.  The newly 

available grant should be issued soon and Joe reported there will be another grant offered in the 

September timeframe which the authority should apply for. 

Mark Challenger, Jr. reported that Sheldon Crum questioned the possibility of forgiveness for the last 

quarter water overage at his property. The pipes at the property below him had broken and may have 

caused the overage also to avoid his on pipes from freezing he let his drip.  It was stated the water loss at 

the lower property would not have affected Crum’s overage and generally residents inform the office 

when they plan on letting their water run in extreme weather. 

Charles Croft, Jr. reported that everything is back to normal at the sewer plant.  They will be hauling 

sludge this month and maintenance was done on all lawn mowers.  Charles stated he had a few calls 

concerning dirty water but it was caused by the fire at the Greenfields and once the water was run it 

cleared up.  Koppy’s water-tested their trucks and DEP will be coming May 22nd & 23rd for an evaluation 

of the plant/equipment.  Charles stated he has a new pump on order but once delivered they will install it 

themselves.  The cost of the pump is $1800.00 and $200.00 shipping each way since they will be sending 

the other one back.   

The delinquent report was reviewed with a total of delinquency for the month at $23,286.39 

Mark Challenger, Jr. made a motion to pay the bills, Steve Denkovich 2nd, all in favor.   

Keith Kocher made a motion to adjourn, Mark Challenger, Jr 2nd the motion and all were in favor. 

 

 

 

 

 

NEXT MEETING WEDNESDAY, JUNE 6, 2018 

“This institution is an equal opportunity provider and employer.” 


